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Hallelujah! Christ is risen.        

It’s true! The Lord is risen. Hallelujah! 

Dear family, friends and brothers and sisters in Christ, 

Easter Greetings! I’m taking this opportunity to share my family’s joy and peace with you. Walter spent the entire month of March in the U.S. taking care of pastoral and health concerns; a month of great blessings and growth. The Holy Spirit worked wonders for God’s glory in the pastoral areas and church visits, but regarding health issues, the diagnosis was neither good nor encouraging. Walter’s cancerous tumour has grown. The doctors in the  three  places Walter visited all recommended surgery as soon as possible and that failing to do so would endanger Walter’s life. The days were difficult, but at the same time the Lord’s peace spilled into our hearts and now I want to share with you the decision our family has made. 
We have decided to put total trust in the Lord; there will be no more treatments, no more medicines, no surgery. God alone is enough and in Him we confide and faithfully await the day that He is glorified. I have already shared the words with you from Romans 8:28: “God works for the good of those who love Him”. The purpose of this update (aside from wishing you a Happy Easter) is NOT to discourage you, but rather to encourage you to unite more fervently in prayer and to confide completely in God who is pure love and mercy. I’m sharing this decision, asking for your prayers and trusting in your understanding and support so that we all move in the same direction with our sights set on the Risen Christ. I ask that God Bless you and that we remain united in prayer. 

Receive all our love from Tarija.       

Sandra Barrientos 
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